
 
 

Customs Act 1901 

 

Notice under section 269ZZM(1B) 

 

Grinding Balls exported from the People’s Republic of China  

 

The Anti-Dumping Review Panel (ADRP) has completed a review of a decision by the former Minister 

for Industry, Science and Technology made under subsection 269ZHG(1) of the Customs Act 1901 (the 

Act) in respect of Grinding Balls exported from the People’s Republic of China (the Reviewable 

Decision). The Reviewable Decision was published on the Anti-Dumping Commission (ADC) website 

on 8 September 2021 (ADN 2021/095).                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

 

On 24 December 2021, the ADRP made its report to the former Minister for Industry, Energy and 

Emissions Reduction in accordance with section 269ZZK(3)(b)(ii) of the Act. On 19 January 2022, the 

former Minister for Industry, Energy and Emissions Reduction extended the period of time to make a 

decision on the ADRP’s report by 30 days due to special circumstances. On 28 February 2022, the 

former Minister for Industry, Energy and Emissions Reduction extended the period of time to make a 

decision by six months due to special circumstances. On 29 August 2022, I extended the period of time 

to make a decision on the ADRP’s report by 28 days due to special circumstances. On 26 September 

2022, I extended the period of time to make a decision by 30 days due to special circumstances. 

 

My decision in relation to the ADRP’s report is due by 26 October 2022.  However, I am satisfied that 

there are special circumstances that prevent a decision under section 269ZZM(1) being made by 26 

October 2022 and that it is appropriate to further extend the time for making the decision to 25 

November 2022.  

 

Accordingly, I have decided under section 269ZZM(1A)(b) of the Act to extend the period for making 

my decision to 25 November 2022. 

 

 

The Hon Ed Husic MP 

Minister for Industry and Science 

24 October 2022 

 


